SBMHA Executive Meeting Minutes
Date: February 9, 2017
Location: Mildmay Arena Meeting Room
Members Present: Troy Fischer, Jill Kuntz, Nancy Berwick, Jane Tolton, Pamela Martin, Carl Kennedy, Donna Ruetz, Sherri Dillon, Shannon Henry, Paul Tolton, Nancy Zettler
Absent: Ryan Kreager, Jason McDonald, Regan Strauss
Jill called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm.

Minutes from Last Meeting:

Motion to accept minutes as written was proposed by Troy. Seconded by Nancy B. Motion Carried.

Matters Arising from Previous Meeting:
All other matters will be discussed within Communications Reports/Committee Reports.

Communication Reports/Committee Reports:

OMHA Contact - Jane Tolton 
Jane provided an update.  Playoffs started. Rep teams are doing well. 

Atom Rep game – protest by other team – due to issue with clock not turned on. SB Atom Rep team requested to file a defence. Ryan felt there was no time to consult with the board and gave permission to file the defence ($113.00 fee). Protest was won by the other team and one period had to be played over at the next game (sudden victory), SB won the game.
OWHA Contact – Sherri Dillon 
Sherri provided an update. Girls teams doing really well. Both Bantam LL and Rep won their most recent tournaments. Bantam Rep also won Silver Stick. Playdowns – there are no admission fees, schedule will be sent to door keepers.

Ice Manager – Carl Kennedy

Carl provided an update. Teeswater is scheduled to shut down at the end of February.

Technical Direction and Coaches Committee – Jason McDonald 
Absent – No report provided.
Registrar – Nancy Zettler
Nancy provided an update. She is working on registration dates. There will be one Saturday and two Wednesdays for registration. Cheques will be written for 2 days only June 30 and September 1. If anyone has financial difficulty they can make special request to Nancy Zettler. Nancy would like to have two separate forms (one for boys hockey one for girls hockey).

Local League Convenor – Regan Strauss – absent No Report given.
Rep/AE Convenor and Equipment Management Committee – Paul Tolton

Nothing to report.
Fundraising and Booth Committee – Shannon Henry 
Shannon provided an update. The volunteer process has been a challenge this year. There are many families that are trying to avoid their booth shifts and/or making it difficult to schedule their booth shifts.  Shannon would like to see a fundraiser/sponsorship method set up for Gold/Silver/Bronze sponsorships (based on how much you donate).

Website Committee Chair –Pam Martin

Pam provided an update. Jermey Wilkins is doing a great job. Nothing else to report.
Discipline Committee – Jill Kuntz 
Jill nothing for discipline.

Risk Management Committee and Tournament Committee – Nancy Berwick

Nancy provided update. Novice/Pee Wee tournaments went very well. Working on getting the Atom tournaments filled for the end of February. Tournament Committee is very small and a lot of work for the members.
Nomination Committee – Troy Fischer - Nothing to report.
Treasurer’s Report – Donna Ruetz

Donna provided a financial report. 

New Business

Jill – discussing numbers for next year, possibility of girls teams (for Novice and Atom)

Jill provided information on a goalie stand and why SBMHA should get one. Jill made a motion to purchase a goalie stand. Seconded by Carl. Motion Carried.

Both Teeswater and Mildmay will need the storage/locker areas cleaned up before the end of the season. Mildmay in particular (due to the renovations).

Adjournment/Next Meeting
Next meeting will be March 9, 2017 at 7:30 pm at Teeswater Arena –Meeting Room. At 10:00 pm Pam made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Carl. Motion Carried.
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